
Town Board Meeting  
July 11, 2022, at 5:30pm 
Bradley Town Hall  
  
Chairman Kevin Koth called the meeting to order. Supervisors Joan Hilgendorf, Jennifer Bishop and John Crass were 

present. 

The Treasurer’s report was presented as follows: Building & Office Equipment Fund-$43,886.67 Equipment Fund - 
$114,053.38; General Savings Account - $528,138.82; Checking Account - $220,722.82; Cemetery Fund - $70,586.58; 
Re-Evaluation - $90,000.00; Capital Outlay $10,000.00; ARPA $246,922.30; and Greenwood Cemetery CD - $12,515.06.  
 
Minutes of previous meetings: Monthly Meeting on June 13, 2022 & Special Meeting on June 30, 2022 Hilgendorf/Bishop 
motion to approve. Motion passed 4-0  
 
Clerk's Business: 
 A. Payment of vouchers #7795 through #7850 - Hilgendorf/Crass motion to approve. Motion passed 4-0 
 B. Operator License for Janet Niemuth & Katie Hanna Hilgendorf/Crass motion to approve. Motion passed 4-0 
 
Hilgendorf/Crass motion to approve Resolution 2022-2 Lincoln County ordinance amendment related to shoreland zoning. 
Motion passed 4-0 
 
Lincoln County Clerk Chris Marlow discussed the need to replace the 2006 handicapped accessible voting machine. It 
has reached its shelf life and will need to be replaced. The cost of a new machine is roughly $4,000.00. The county will be 
putting together a team to look at options for new election equipment since the voting machine that reads ballots is also 
reaching its shelf life. 
 
Bishop/Koth motion to approve the Deer Lake no wake buoy request that they will be submitting to the DNR. Motion 
passed 4-0 
 
Hilgendorf/Bishop motion to approve the 2022 budget amendments for lost revenue with ARPA funds. Motion passed 4-0 
 
Plan Commission: No applications 
 
Cemetery Report: The cemetery now has its own tab on the town’s website. 
 
Parks/Beach Report: Bishop/Hilgendorf motion to approve the proposal from Countryside Fence to make repairs on the 
upper fence at Theisen Park in the amount of $10,778.00. The new fence will be going in at Kahle Park the end of August 
or first part of September. They will be moving the fence in to make the outfield little league length. 
 
Road Report: 

• Crass/Koth motion to approve the extended warranty on the grader. This will cover the grader on an as needed 
basis. 
• The town will be meeting with residents on Halfmoon Lake Road on Wednesday, July 20

th
 at 3:00pm to go over 

future road work plans. The town received deeds for all property owners on that road and nothing stated what 
road right-of-way is. 
▪ Road work is now completed on Frontage and Kaufman Road 
▪ The boat landing on Oak Lane is now fixed 
▪ Tree cutting will take place on Nokomis Drive to help with the turn around at the end of that road. 

 
Other business not requiring board action: None 
 
As there was no other business the meeting was adjourned at 6:24PM. 
 
Kari Kiser-Clerk 


